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Hemispheric Forum: "Delivering the Benefits of Democracy"

The Civil Society Hemispheric Forum: "Delivering the Benefits of Democracy"  was held on April 11-12, 2005 at the OAS Headquarters in Washington, D.C.  The purpose of this Forum was to encourage increased discussions and the exchange of ideas among civil society organizations that monitor the implementation of OAS initiatives, Summit mandates and work in the areas of the inter-American agenda. In addition, the forum provided them an opportunity to formalize and compile their recommendations and suggestions for the Dialogue between representatives of civil society and Ministers of Foreign Affairs during the XXXV OAS General Assembly that will be held in Fort Lauderdale, Florida on June, 2005.
The format of the Hemispheric Forum consisted of five moderated sessions all related and interconnected to the theme of the dialogue of the Ministers of Foreign Affairs at the XXXV OAS General Assembly, “Delivering the Benefits of Democracy”. The subjects of the work sessions were: Challenges to Democracy; Promotion of Human Rights; Social and Economic Development to Confront Poverty; Multidimensional Security; and Conclusions and General Recommendations from Civil Society. 

The fifth session offered an opportunity for participating representatives of civil society to compile their recommendations and suggestions derived from the previous four sessions regarding the said theme and the inter-American agenda.  After a brief presentation on a specific topic by a selected panelist, civil society representatives had the opportunity to discuss the issues in a moderated session, contributing their points of view as well as reconciling their differences of opinion.  

With financial support from the United Sates Agency for International Cooperation (USAID) and complimentary resources of the Open Society Institute (OSI), the Summits of the Americas Secretariat financed the participation of 39 representatives of civil society organizations. A total of 60 participants who came from 17 countries were registered at the forum, including representatives from international organizations. 
Civil society contributions are valuable to the General Assembly due to the fact in that CSOs possess expertise in many areas relevant to the aims of the Heads of State and Government. Civil society groups are key participants in reaching hemispheric goals of democracy, multidimensional security, social development, and human rights. Attaining those goals are increasingly becoming the outcome of multiple, interlocking patterns of transnational interaction shaped both by state and non-state actors.  The Organization of American States (OAS) recognized this reality and, as the premier political body of the Western Hemisphere, welcomes civil society participation into its policy-shaping discussions.   

For further information on the conclusions and recommendations of civil society on the Hemispheric Forum, please click here. 
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